
 

 

7Å ÁÒÅ ×ÈÉÎÅÒÓȟ ÁÒÅÎȭÔ ×Åȩ  
Nothing can be perfect, especially the 
×ÅÁÔÈÅÒȢ  )ÔȭÓ ÁÌ×ÁÙÓ ÔÏÏ ÒÁÉÎÙȟ ÏÒ ÔÏÏ 
dry, or too cloudy, or too sunny!  As the 
heat of summer really begins to beat 
ÄÏ×Îȟ )ȭÖÅ ÆÏÕÎÄ ÍÙÓÅÌÆ ×ÈÉÎÉÎÇ ÁÂÏÕÔ 
it more and more.   

One biblically bad whiner was the 
prophet Jonah.  He whined about 
preaching to the Ninevites and then 
went so far as to try to run away from 
God to avoid doing it.  And then when 
he does preach to them 
and they repent, what 
does Jonah do?  He sits 
down to whine some 
more!  Jonah 4:8 says, 
ȰWhen the sun rose, 
God appointed a 
scorching east wind, 
and the sun beat down 
on the head of Jonah so 
that he was faint. And 
he asked that he might 
ÄÉÅ ÁÎÄ ÓÁÉÄȟ Ȱ)Ô ÉÓ 
better for me to die 
than to live.ȱ 

As Jonah was pouting, sitting on a 
hill that overlooked the city, the Lord 
caused a plant to grow which gave 
Jonah shade.  Then the Lord sent a 
worm which ate the plant and the next 
day it had withered.  God points out to 
*ÏÎÁÈ ÔÈÁÔ ÈÅȭÓ ÕÐÓÅÔ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÐÌÁÎÔ 
died, even though he did nothing to 
make it grow and put no effort into 
keeping it alive.   

The Lord had put effort into the 
people of Nineveh, just as He has with 
everyone.  He cares for them and 
provides for the faithful and faithless 
ÁÌÉËÅȢ  ȰHe desires all peopl e to be 
saved and to come to the knowledge 
of the truth ȟȱ ɉρ 4ÉÍȢ ςȡτɊȢ  (Å ÃÁÒÅÄ 
deeply for the 120,000 non-believers in 

that city and went to great lengths to 
bring them the Word, despite their 
wickedness and despite an unwilling 
servant. 

Are there people that we desire 
'ÏÄȭÓ ÇÒÁÃÅ ÎÏÔ ÒÅÁÃÈȩ  $Ï ×Å ÓÅÅ ÓÏÍÅ 
ÐÅÏÐÌÅ ÁÓ ÌÅÓÓ ÄÅÓÅÒÖÉÎÇ ÏÆ 'ÏÄȭÓ 
forgiveness?  When Christ lived His 
ÐÅÒÆÅÃÔ ÌÉÆÅȟ (Å ÄÉÄÎȭÔ ÄÏ ÓÏ ×ÉÔÈ ÏÎÌÙ 
believers in mind.  What motivated Him 
was His great love for all people of all 
time.  He thought about the fact that 

ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ (ÉÓ ×ÏÒËȟ 'ÏÄȭÓ 
grace would be offered to 
all. 
7ÈÅÎ *ÅÓÕÓȭ ÂÌÏÏÄ 

flowed out onto the cross, 
it was innocent blood, 
valuable enough to pay 
for every sin ever 
ÃÏÍÍÉÔÔÅÄȢ  *ÏÎÁÈȭÓ ÔÈÒÅÅ 
days in the belly of the 
whale pointed ahead to 
#ÈÒÉÓÔȭÓ ÔÈÒÅÅ ÄÁÙÓ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 
tomb, and His victorious 
resurrection.  Through 
faith in Him as our Savior, 

we inherit eternal life.  What a message! 
What a wonderful gift to bring to those 
around us!  We have the opportunity to 
share this incredible account with 
others- God can use His Word that we 
ÓÈÁÒÅ ÔÏ ÃÒÅÁÔÅ ÔÈÅ ÆÁÉÔÈ ÉÎ ÓÏÍÅÏÎÅȭÓ 
heart that enables them to enjoy heaven 
ÆÏÒÅÖÅÒȦ  4ÈÉÓ ÉÓÎȭÔ Á ÂÕÒÄÅÎ ×Å ÆÅÅÌ 
compelled to accomplish but a joy!  It is 
Á ×ÁÙ ÔÈÁÔ ×Å ÃÁÎ ÒÅÓÐÏÎÄ ÔÏ 'ÏÄȭÓ 
grace and mercy that He has shown to 
us!  Praise God that He did not neglect 
us, but sent His Son as our Savior, and 
made us His children through the 
waters of baptism!   May He bless us all 
as we look for opportunities to share 
His love. 
                     - Board for Home Outreach 
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Worship Schedule  

Sundays  8:30 & 10:45 a.m. 
Sunday School & Adult Bible Class 

at 9:45am  

Serving Peace 
  Pastor Tim Hartwig  
Cell ɀ 507-382-6826 
pastorhartwig@g mail.com  

  Pastor Matt Moldstad  
Cell ɀ 507-382-0045 
pastormoldstad@gmail.com   

  Office - Karen Wold  
Phone ɀ 507-385-1386 
karen@peacemankato.com  

Church Council 
President: 
  Brad Wosmek 
Vice President: 
  vacant  
Secretary: 
  Greg Miller  
Spiritual Leadership:  
  Paul Fries 
Christian Education:  
  Bob Paulsen 
Property Management: 
  Matt Bindert  
Stewardship: 
  Jason Westman 
Gospel Outreach: 
  Greg Vandermause 

*ÅÓÕÓȭ Lambs Preschool 
  Joslyn Moldstad ɀ 507-385-7752 
joslynmoldstad@gmail.com  
 

Crossed - Youth Group 
www.peacemankato.org/crossed 
crossedyouth@gmail.com 

Special Interest Dates 
1st, 15th -ÅÎȭÓ "ÉÂÌÅ 3ÔÕÄÙ 6:30a 
5th   Board of Education Mtg 6 p 
 Spiritual Leadership Meeting 7p 
6th, 13th, 27th   

 Wed. Evening Worship 6:30p 

8-9th  Council Retreat 
11-13th  Vacation Bible School 9a 
17th  Potluck & Fundraiser 10a 
17th ɀ 21st Synod Week 
26th   Stewardship Meeting 6:30p 

May Our Whining Turn to Joy 
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The purpose of our congregation is to worship God, who gives life through Word and Sacrament; to serve one 
another in love and fellowship; and to proclaim forgiveness and salvation to all through Jesus Christ alone. 
 
 

 
 
The Mission & Ministry Coordination Council (MMCC) meeting of Peace Lutheran Church was held on May 15, 
2018.  Council members present were:  Pastor Hartwig, Pastor Moldstad, Brad Wosmek ςPresident, Greg 
Vandermause ς Gospel Outreach, Bob Paulsen ς Christian Education, Jason Westman ς Stewardship, Matt 
Bindert ς Property Management, Greg Miller ς Secretary.  Absent and excused: vacant ςVice President, Paul Fries 
ς Spiritual Leadership. 

ü Devotion ς Pastor Hartwig 

ü Announcements ς None. 

ü Agenda ς MMSP to approve the agenda.  

ü Minutes of Previous Meeting ς MMSP to approve.  

ü tŀǎǘƻǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ (Pastor Moldstad) 
¶ Worship & Adult Education   

1.) Summer service schedule begins on May 27th with only one 9am service. Summer Wednesday 
services begin May 30th and are at 6:30pm.   

2.) An All Ages Bible Study over the summer on Sundays from 8:15-8:45 in the sanctuary will be offered.   
3.) Pastor Moldstad is planning a summer catechism class for the Sudanese high school students who 

are members at Peace.   
4.) The Tuesday morning Bible Study will conclude on May 22nd and resume on July 3rd.   

¶ Spiritual Growth/Nurturing/Fellowship: 
1.) There will be a CROSSED led Potluck and Family Fun event following the service on Sunday, June 

17th. 
2.) ¢ƘŜ [ŀŘƛŜǎΩ CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ Cƭƻǿ ƎǊƻǳǇ Ƙŀǎ ōŜƎǳƴ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ƻƴ aondays at 7pm with about 10 in 

attendance per event. 
3.) We hope to have the new church directory completed by June.   
4.) There were 10 members in church May 13th who had been on the delinquent list. 

¶ Pastor/Circuit/Synod: 
1.) The pastors will be attending the Greŀǘ tƭŀƛƴǎ tŀǎǘƻǊǎΩ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ŀǘ .ŜǘƘŀƴȅ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ ƻƴ 

May 23rd. 
2.) Synod convention is from June 17-нмΦ  ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ŀǘ hǳǊ {ŀǾƛƻǊΩǎ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ ƛƴ 

Albert Lea and at Lime Creek Lutheran in Lake Mills, IA on June 16th. 

ü tŀǎǘƻǊΩǎ wŜǇƻrt (Pastor Hartwig) 
¶ General Comments:   

1.) Our attendance is running 15-20% above last year to date. 
2.) Pastor is concerned that our Bible Study attendance should be stronger.  We will have to give this 

some thought through the summer. 
3.) Sunday School continues to be well attended. 

¶ tŀǎǘƻǊΩǎ ²ƻǊƪΥ 
1.) Mt. Olive school parents will receive a satisfaction survey on the education their children are 

receiving at Mt. Olive.   
2.) Working on new member prospects and one man is starting adult instruction tomorrow.  Also, 

another couple he is working with that have not yet made a commitment to go through instruction.  
That couple will have their daughter baptized in the next month.   

¶ Looking Ahead: 
1.) Vacation is May 29-June 1.  VBS is June 11-13.  Synod Convention is June 17-21.  Apologetic 

Conference at Bethany is June 21 (starts at 1pm).  Vacation June 22-29.  Camp Indianhead for youth 
is July 8-13 with Pastor Hartwig attending.  LYA is July 26-29 with neither pastor attending. 

Our Mission 

 

Council Meeting Minutes ɀ May 15, 2018 

 



 

Mmsp to approve the following membership changes:  Subtractions:  transferring out are 
Brian and Dawn Klebig (Brynn); released is Travis Townsend.  Additions:  transferring in are 
Jesse and Emily Wolff (Michael, Kaylee). 

ü Spiritual Leadership (Coordinator ~ Paul Fries)  
¶ No report. 

ü Gospel Outreach (Coordinator ~ Greg Vandermause) 
¶ April 26 meeting with the following in attendance:  Pastor Hartwig, Jonathon Stadler and Greg 

Vandermause.   
¶ Peace Devotions ς Waiting on word from grant request submitted to Schwan Foundation. 
¶ North Mankato Fun Days Parade ς Greg will send out an e-mail to the congregation looking for volunteers 

to help coordinate and for those willing to participate in the event. Leaders of Crossed will help.  Council 
suggested that a booth could be put up between services to get volunteers and the Preschool could 
participate. 

¶ Moondogs Faith Night at the Frank ς Would like to participate with Mt. Olive with a potential tailgate 
event. 

¶ Items for the Church Council to consider during the retreat: 
1.) Q & A Events about Christianity:  People in the community bring concerns/doubts to an open forum 

in the fellowship hall in a friendly discussion with the Pastors about their faith or a general interest 
they may have about our church. 

2.) Ways to get more content on KTV:  Currently groups can submit up to 10 hours of new content every 
month to the Public Access channels.  Is there a way we can get more content on the channel without 
more production time using Peace Devotions series for example?  Are there events or a Bible Study 
that would be of interest to share with the community?   

3.) Soccer Pitch:  Would something like a soccer field be a way to outreach to the community, get more 
people and kids on our campus and for our own children to use?  It could also be useful for VBS and 
other activities. 

4.) Digging Deeper Series by Tim Keller:  An Adult Education Series which Jonathon Stadler will 
investigate finding more information on. 

ü Christian Education (Coordinator ~ Bob Paulsen) 
¶ Met on May 1 with Pastor Hartwig, Bob Paulsen and Matt Lukasek attending.   
¶ Preschool Report:  No report.   
¶ Sunday School Report:  :  Average attendance is increasing.  Students will sing at both services on 
aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅΣ aŀȅ моth.   

¶ Mt. Olive School Report:  The second call for a principal was returned and a third call has been extended. 
¶ Youth Group Report:  A fund raiser to cover expenses for LYA convention is being planned. Crossed, on 

May 20th at 6:30-8:00pm will hold a round table discussion on the problem of pornography which will be 
facilitated by Kylie Ellingson from Christian Family Solutions. 

¶ Old Business:  None. 
¶ New Business:   

1) ¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀ Ǉƭŀƴ ǘƻ Řƻ ŀ ǎǳǊǾŜȅ ƳŜŀǎǳǊƛƴƎ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ ǎŀǘƛǎŦŀŎǘƛƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ 
receiving at Mount Olive. 

2) The preschool assistant, Stephanie Wentzlaff has informed us that she will not be available next year 
as she is looking for a fulltime job.   

3) There was discussion about possibly starting a summer program for children while their parents are 
working.  Will contact other churches like King of Grace in Golden Valley that are currently doing this 
type of outreach.  A coordinator would be needed. 

¶ Next meeting is June 5th at 6PM at Peace. 

ü Stewardship (Coordinator ~ Jason Westman)  
¶ At the last meeting continued to discuss the HR document.  Alisha Schuch was present to guide us 

through specific questions and challenges. More information was gathered, and a few challenging 
decisions need to be made.  Final draft nearly complete. 

¶ Brainstormed big ideas for the summer Church Council retreat. 
 
 



 

¶ Presented the new proposed budget from the Budget Committee:   
1.) Income:  Envelope offerings will need to increase 10.68% but building fund offerings will cease with 

a net increase of 2.73% ($15,651) in offerings.  Preschool income will increase 14% ($7700) based on 
enrollment projections.  With less income from other sources there will be a total increase in income 
of $22,751 (3.51%) for a total income budgeted of $$670,586. 

2.) Expenses:  Budgeted expenses are being controlled with a total of $670,586 which is a 3.59% 
increase.  A big part of this increase in expenses is Mt. Olive tuition contributions by the church 
because of our increase in Mt. Olive students in the congregation. 

ü Property Management (Coordinator ~ Matt Bindert)  
¶ The west and north side of the church lawn is in need of restoration/repair due to being torn up by the 

snow plow.  Contacted Smith Lawn & Landscape for a quote and discussion on edging. 
¶ Dehumidifier for basement needed with estimate of $200.  Council said this can be purchased because 

there is money in the Property Management budget to cover it. 
¶ Basement cleanƛƴƎ ƛǎ ƻƴƎƻƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ƳƻǊŜ ŎƭŜŀƴƛƴƎ ƭƛƪŜƭȅ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǇƭŀŎŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ 

volunteer member cleaning event.   
¶ Have obtained anchor hardware to secure the playground set. 

ü MMSP to approve all reports. 

ü Old Business  
¶ Summer Council Retreat agenda discussed.  It will be June 8th and 9th at Fort Ridgely.  All current and 

incoming Councilmen are invited.  There are no beds, so each person will need to bring a cot or air 
ƳŀǘǘǊŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭ ǾŜƘƛŎƭŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ŀ ǎǘŀǘŜ ǇŀǊƪ Ǉŀǎǎ ǎǘƛŎƪŜǊΦ  CǊƛŘŀȅΥ  5ƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ ά.ƛƎ tƛŎǘǳǊŜέ ƛǘŜƳǎΦ  
Bible Study led by Pastor Moldstad.  Peace Devotions status report.  How to handle current debt.  Long 
range planning.  Any other ideas.  Schedule will be Dinner at 6:00, Meeting at 7:00 and Campfire at 9:30.  
Saturday:  Bible Study led by Pastor Hartwig.  Schedule will be Breakfast at 8:00, Meeting at 9:00 and 
Cleanup at 11:00.    

¶ Nomination Committee status:  President ς no nominees; Vice President ς Eric Halvorson and Jeff Huber; 
Gospel Outreach chair ς Greg Vandermause; Gospel Outreach Board ς Nick Cook and Paul Bunkowske; 
Property Management Board ς Isaiah Allen and Jon Moldstad; Spiritual Leadership Chair ς Adie Harstad 
and Peter Londgren; Spiritual Leadership Board ς Marc Flygare and Chris Merritt.     

¶ Budget Committee status:  presented budget with more men involved than usual in the process. 

Mmsp to recommend the budget as presented with minor changes. 

ü New Business 
¶ A member has suggested a semi-annual survey to the congregation.  It was discussed and suggested we 

maybe try it right before the annual congregation forum. 

¶ Communion Assistant training was briefly given at this meeting. 

¶ Snow plowing contract.  Jordan Smith has volunteered to do it. 

Mmsp to approve Jordan Smith doing the snow plowing. 

(Pastor Hartwig will write a letter of thanks to Bethany for all the times they have done the 
plowing for our church.) 

¶ 5ǳŜ ǘƻ .ŜǘƘŀƴȅ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜΩǎ ŦƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎΣ ŀ ǎȅƴƻŘ ǇŀǎǘƻǊ Ƙŀǎ ǇǊƻǇƻǎŜŘ ŀ ŦǳƴŘ-raising 
ŎŀƳǇŀƛƎƴ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ άϷтрΣллл ƛƴ тр Řŀȅǎ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜέΦ  IŜ ƛǎ ǇǊƻǇƻǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ŜŀŎh congregation in the synod 
donate $1000 to support Bethany. 

¶ ¢ƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǾƻǘŜǊǎ ǘƻ ŀŎǘ ƻƴ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ±ƻǘŜǊǎΩ aŜŜǘƛƴƎ ƻƴ aŀȅ нлth:  The proposed 
budget, the nominations for board positions and the Bethany fundraising challenge. 

ü Next council meeting ς June 8th & 9th at the retreat. 

ü aƻǘƛƻƴ ƳŀŘŜ ǘƻ ŀŘƧƻǳǊƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ tǊŀȅŜǊ.  MMSP.  

Respectfully Submitted,   

Greg Miller 

 

 

 



 

 
Opening Prayer by Pastor Moldstad 

Members present:  Greg Miller, Steve Matthes, Brad Wosmek, Bob Paulsen, Philip Wels, Jason Westman, Paul 
Fries, Rev. Matt Moldstad, Mark Zenk, Chris Merritt, Mike Madson, Greg Vandermause, Tim Paulsen, Keith 
Wiederhoeft, Corey Olsen, Jesse Wolff, Matt Riehl, Jason DeWitt, Chris Harstad, Jonathon Stadler, Todd Olsen, 
Jon Moldstad, Matt Lukasek, Peter Londgren, John Moldstad, Dave Ewert, Tom Schulz. 

Bethany Lutheran College $75,000 in 75 days Challenge 
There has been an appeal by an ELS pastor for support for Bethany Lutheran College because of their financial 
challenges.  He suggests that each congregation give $1000 to BLC.  The goal is to complete the fundraiser by 
June 30, 2018. 

It was decided to table the discussion of this appeal until after the presentation of the new budget and election 
of church officers. 

2018-2019 Budget Highlights presented: 
Total income is budgeted to increase by 1.97% to $660,586. 

Total offerings are to increase by 0.98% to $579,886 (includes no budgeted building fund offerings). 
Preschool income is to increase by 14% to $62,700 based on enrollment projections. 
Other sources of income are to change slightly. 

Total expenses are budgeted to increase by 1% to $660,586 
Day school tuition subsidy will increase by 15% to $161,440 due to a big increase in Peace students at 
Mt. Olive Lutheran School. 
Debt service will increase by 48% to $88,000 because last year we paid mostly interest only. 

Details of the entire Budget were presented: 
Some pertinent facts related to the budget:  Our debt service was higher a couple years ago.  MVL requested a 
2%/year increase over 5 years from all association member churches.  We agreed to that request.  Our average 
church service attendance YTD in 2018 has been 344 which is about an 18% increase over the same period of 
2017. 

There was a discussion about how to work on decreasing the debt load. 

Mmsp to accept the budget as presented. 

A long-time church member thanked the congregation for its continued support of Christian Day Schools and 
the Synod.   

Thanks to the Nominating Committee and the Budget Committee for all their time and work. 

Thanks to all outgoing officers for their service to the congregation. 

Election of officers by written ballot: 
The following are the officers on the church boards (*indicates newly elected officers): 
President       Brad Wosmek* 
Vice President       Eric Halvorson* 
Spiritual Leadership Board Chairman    Adie Harstad* 
Christian Education Board Chairman    Bob Paulsen 
Gospel Outreach Board Chairman    Greg Vandermause* 
Secretary       Greg Miller 
Stewardship Board Chairman     Jason Westman 
Property Management Board Chairman   Matt Bindert 
Spiritual Leadership Board Member    Marc Flygare* 
Spiritual Leadership Board Member    Rob Pipal 
Spiritual Leadership Board Member    Peter Londgren* 
Gospel Outreach Board Member     Jon Stadler 
Gospel Outreach Board Member    Paul Bunkowske* 
Stewardship Board Financial Secretary   Phil Novak 
Christian Education Board Preschool Administrator  Pete Schuch* 
Christian Education Board Sunday School Administrator Eric Woller*  
Stewardship Board Treasurer     Keith Wiederhoeft 
Property Management Board Member   Isaiah Allen* 
Property Management Board Member   Jon Moldstad*  

6ÏÔÅÒÓȭ Meeting Minutes ɀ May 20, 2018 

 



 

A Synod Board of Regents member stated that there is a grant from the Schwann foundation that the Regents 
will be voting on for disbursement soon.  The Peace Devotions Video series is one of the potential recipients 
that could receive part of this grant.  Chris Eisenbeis has returned the call for the position to teach New 
Testament Exegesis.  The Board of Regents will meet at the convention to extend another call. 

Bethany Lutheran College $75,000 in 75 days Challenge 

Motion was made and seconded to contribute $1000 to the campaign. 

After discussion, the motion was withdrawn. 

Mmsp to set aside a Sunday sometime between now and the end of June where congregation members can 
contribute to a special offering for Bethany Lutheran College, with a goal of reaching at least $1000.  (This will 
probably be the second Sunday in June according to Pastor Hartwig.  Checks should be written out to Peace 
with Bethany on the memo line.) 

It was stated that Pastor Gernander from Princeton was the synod member who proposed this fundraising 
challenge. 

Mmsp to adjourn. 

Closed with a prayer. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Greg Miller 

 

Romans 12:6-8 We have different gifts, according to the grace God has given us. If the gift is prophecy, do it 
in complete agreement with the faith. If it is serving, then serve. If it is teaching, then teach. If it is 
encouraging, then encourage. If it is contributing, be generous. If it is leadership, be diligent. If it is showing 
mercy, do it cheerfully. 

Put Your Gifts to Use 
What is your gift that you can use for the Lord and his work?  Now you might be racking your brain thinking, 
άtŀǎǘƻǊΣ L ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅΦ  LΩƳ ƴƻǘ ƎƻƻŘ ǿƛǘƘ ƪƛŘǎΣ L ŎŀƴΩǘ ǎƛƴƎΣ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŜǾŜƴ ǘƘƛƴƪ ŀōƻǳǘ ƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ƳŜ ǘƻ Řƻ ǇǳōƭƛŎ 
ǎǇŜŀƪƛƴƎΗέ  However, note what it says in our text.  ά²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ ƎƛŦǘǎΦέ  Each and everyone of us have 
gifts given to us by God.  Yes, they are different gifts, but we all have them. 

Going through this list we see a variety of gifts.  Some require a special talent, like prophecy, teaching, or 
leadership, but there are many where is no special talent is required.  Gifts such as serving, encouraging, 
contributing monetarily, and showing mercy are not so much a matter of talent as they are a willingness to serve 
or an attitude of the heart. 

Your gift could be something as easy as your willingness to volunteer.  It could be something as simple as your 
positive attitude that thanks and encourages those who serve in more public roles.  It could be something as 
instinctive as your generosity or compassion. 

And what is the encouragement?  Whatever you are good at, talented with, or able to do for the Lord and his 
kingdom, do it.  Put to use the gift God has given you. 

But why?  Why put your gift to use?  tŀǳƭ ǊŜƳƛƴŘǎ ǳǎΣ ά²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ ƎƛŦǘǎΣ ŀŎŎƻǊding to the grace God has 
ƎƛǾŜƴ ǳǎΦέ  Certainly God has been gracious in the giving us talents, abilities, and even attitudes of the heart, but 
more importantly God poured out his grace upon us through Jesus and what he has done.  God has truly been 
gracious to you in every way, forgiving your sin, making you his child, giving you a certain inheritance in heaven.  
L ƛƴǾƛǘŜ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛȊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ƎƛŦǘ ŀƴŘ ǳǎŜ ƛǘ ƧƻȅŦǳƭƭȅ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƻŦ DƻŘΩǎ ƎǊŀŎŜ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳΦ  Amen. 
 

 



 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Serving the month of June: 
Altar/Communion pre paration  

10 th Mike Madson, Emily Peters, Emily Wolff 

24 th 
Kristen Hermanson, Amanda Madson, 
Helen Harstad 

Communion Assistants 

10 th 
9:00am  
 

Matt Bindert 
Jason DeWitt 

24 th 
9:00am  
 

Jason Westman 
Paul Fries 

Ushers 

9:00am 

3rd    
Derick Lyngholm 
Richie Kammer 

Kory Meyers 
John Moldstad 

10 th    
Derek Harstad 
Jeff Huber 

Joel Kom 
Matt Lukasek 

17 th    
Ben Petzel 
Rob Pipal 

Sergio Salgado 
Jordan Smith 

24 th   
Mark Flygare 
Mike Madson 

Corey Olsen 
Mike Oliver 

Counters 

1st Sunday: Norman Madson & Todd Olsen  

2nd Sunday: Jon Stadler & Brad Wosmek 
3rd  Sunday: Chris Harstad & Brian Koch 
4th  Sunday: Phil Novak & Matt Riehl 

5th  Sunday: Ernie Geistfeld & Karen Wold  

 

 
 
 

Olivia Woller 6/01  13 years old 
Charlotte Ringen 6/02  3 years old 
Kiara Riehl 6/05  17 years old 
Ian Chopp 6/06  6 years old 
Charlotte Hartwig 6/09  1 years old 
Elyse Lyngholm 6/11  5 years old 
Nathaniel Kammerer 6/14  17 years old 
Enzo Lin 6/15  5 years old 
Drew Stadler 6/16  9 years old 
Vera Vandermause 6/16  7 years old 
Job Wosmek 6/17  16 years old 
Samuel Halvorson 6/18  14 years old 
Kaylee Johnson 6/24  17 years old 
Myles Kletschka 6/24  4 years old 
Emmett Lundsten 6/24  4 years old 
Norah Bindert 6/25  4 years old 
Adelyn Harstad 6/25  8 years old 
Lydia Hartwig 6/28  15 years old 
Grace Wiechmann 6/30  4 years old 
 

Also ɀ Elizabeth Harstad, Daniel Tetzloff,  
John Tetzloff, Steven Henry, Caleb Loe, 
Jeff Huber, Ben Moldstad, Pete Schuch,  

Denise Geistfeld, Aaron Krattiger,  
Matt Wiechmann, Amanda Hauman,  

Dean Botten, Traci Routier, Connie Schulz, 
Kincaid Smith, Dani Merritt, Jon Michaletz, 

Scott Pithan, Stephanie Fischer, Tim Schmeling, 
Jason Loe, Beka Matthes, Dane Christenson, 
Matt Riehl, Alison Huber, Lisa Wendinger, 
Allison Petzel, Gabby Miller, Daniel Holz,  

Debra Howson 

May the Lord bless you, 
today and always . 

Happy 
Birthday!  

  Anniversaries:   
Tim & Katie Hartwig 6/03/00  18 years 
Corey & Ashley Olsen 6/06/09  9 years 
Gaylin & Becky Schmeling 6/08/73  45 years 
Tom & Judy Kuster 6/09/67  51 years 
Jason & Rachel Lowrey 6/10/95  23 years 
Jerrid & Danae Michels 6/10 /17  1 years 
Aaron & Marta Krattiger 6/11/11  7 years 
Jason & Kari Loe 6/11/94  24 years 
Randy & Traci Routier 6/12/10  8 years 
Brian & Val Koch 6/14/08  10 years 
Eric & Barb Halvorson 6/21/97  21 years 
Doyle & Mary Holbird 6/22/86  32 years 
Matt & Kristen Lukasek 6/22/02  16 years 
Robert & Rhonda Geving 6/23/90  28 years 
Josh & Rachel Moldstad 6/24/16  2 years 
Scott & Virginie Pithan 6/26/99  19 years 
Brad & Jen Wosmek 6/26/99  19 years 
Adie & Helen Harstad 6/28/75  43 years 
Todd & Ruth Olsen 6/29/91  27 years 
Congratul ations!  May the Lord continue to bless you 

and may your Christian marriage serve as an 
inspiration to others. 

The following was taken from  
óMartin Lutherôs Little Instruction Bookô: 

YES AND AMEN 

òFaith is the ôyesõ of the heart, a 

conviction on which on e stakes 

oneõs life.ó 

®            ®            ® 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

*ÅÓÕÓȭ ,ÁÍÂÓ ÁÔ 0ÅÁÃÅ 0ÒÅÓÃÈÏÏÌÅÒÓ have finished our 14th ÙÅÁÒ ÁÓ Á ÐÒÅÓÃÈÏÏÌȟ ÕÎÄÅÒ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÇÒÁÃÅȢ  It 
will be our only year that our 55 students have been in both the old classroom and the new classroom.  
We thank God for this great blessing of our brand new school!  !Ó ÏÎÅ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔ ÐÉÐÅÄ ÉÎȟ Ȱ) ÌÉËÅ ÔÈÅ ÎÅ× 
ÂÅÔÔÅÒȦȱ 

This school year has been also special in that our enrollment included four sets of twins--quite a record 
for us!  We also have graduated 33 little ones on to Kindergarten, of which 20 will attend Mt. Olive, one 
will attend Risen Savior, three to Immanuel, two will be homeschooled, one will attend a Christian Day 
school in Rochester and six will attend public school.  

Please keep our little ones in your personal prayers and we give thanks for another year of spreading 
ÔÈÅ ÎÅ×Ó ÏÆ *ÅÓÕÓ #ÈÒÉÓÔ ÔÏ ÏÕÒ ÐÒÅÓÃÈÏÏÌȟ ÆÏÒ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÐÒÏÔÅÃÔÉÎÇ ÈÁÎÄ ËÅÅÐÉÎÇ ÕÓ ÓÁÆÅ ÁÌÌ ÙÅÁÒ and that 
one of these precious little ones will be baptized into the Lutheran faith at Mt. Olive Lutheran Church.  
God bless our graduates and we pray that God will continue to bless our preschool! 

ςπρψ 'ÒÁÄÕÁÔÉÎÇ #ÌÁÓÓ ÏÆ *ÅÓÕÓȭ ,ÁÍÂÓ ÁÔ 0ÅÁÃÅ 0ÒÅÓÃÈÏÏÌ 

Morning Class M/W/F  
Adisyn Michaletz  Ember Langhorst  Mason Hartung  
Benjamin Ringen  Enzo Lin  Noah Londgren  
Celia DeCock Harrison Smith  Parker Gerdts  
Cylas Graham Henry Smith  Roman Lundsten  
Edmund Lien  Isaac Hartwig  Tate Lehne 
Ella Evers Jeremiah Lukasek  Zachary Liverseed  
Elyse Lyngholm  Maria Harstad  

Afternoon Class M/W/F  
 Abram Stroup  Julian Alvarez  Matson Grams 
 Evelyn Shrader  Lukas Alvarez  Maxton Ulrich  
 Hazel Sulzle Madeline Ahearn  Nataliya Chopp 
 Isaiah Reagles Matilda Stone  Reed Cummiskey 
   Reznor Ballman  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Last day of school ɀ Field trip to Sibley Park!  



 

The New 2 You Family Thrift Store would like to recognize 
Rev. Norman Madson  (Peace Lutheran) for his service as the 
pastoral advisor to our Board of Directors from 2006 to 2017.  He 
has been the advisor from the beginning of the store until he 
announced his resignation effective Dec 31, 2017.  The role of the 
pastoral advisor is to "provide advice to keep this organization in 
harmony with accepted Scriptural practice.  The pastoral advisor 
shall attend all meetings of the organization and the Board of 
Directors, and prepare an opening devotion for all such meetings. 

Pastor Madson says: "I consider it an honor and privilege to have served as the spiritual advisor 
for the Board for as many years as I did.  It is important that we help out our Christian schools 
in whatever way we are able.  Our Pre-schools and Christian Day Schools and MVL are so very 
important for t he future of our congregations.  May God continue to bless them all!"  

We are pleased to announce Pastor Roger Woller (St. Paul Lutheran) as the new pastoral advisor of New 2 
You.  God continues to bless the efforts of New 2 You with many faithful volunteers, donations and 
shoppers.  Thank you to all the congregations for their support.  
 

This summer, join the M.O.M.s study group at the park!   All are welcome to join us for our 
summer park playdates beginning Wednesday, June 7.  Park playdates are come and go, from 9-
noon, and you are welcome to pack a lunch and picnic if you like.  Wednesday mornings in June, we 
will be at Alexander Park.  Wednesdays in July, we will be at Sibley Park.  It is a chance to get the 
kids out to play and the parents to connect with other Christian parents.  If raining, the playdate is 
cancelled.  We hope to see you there! 

 

We could use more men willing to be Ushers, espec ially from  those who attend  2nd 
service.  If you are willing to serve your church in this way, please contact Nick Peters at 
petersfamilyfarm1@gmail.com.  

 

Membership   Directory is Now in the Cloud  - Recently the church updated its records management 
software enabling us to utilize the cloud.  Included in this new upgrade are advanced features 
permitting members to update their family information and view our church directory via the cloud.  
An email was sŜƴǘ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŜƴǘƛǘƭŜŘΥ άtŜŀŎŜ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘ aŜƳōŜǊ tƻǊǘŀƭ !ŎŎŜǎǎέΦ  You can 

enroll through the link provided in the email.  If you did not receive an email and would like to have access, 
please email our secretary at karen@peacemankato.com.  The member portal can be accessed at: 
https://servantkeeper.com/member-portal/plcnm/  Email the church if you need a new invitation sent to you. 
Our online church directory is available at: https://servantkeeper.com/directory/plcnm/ 
Email the church if you need the password re-sent to you. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Are you unable to care for your feet?   Your church 
home is offering a service to help you care for your feet 
and toenails.  By appointment, a registered nurse, using 
sanitary equipment, will soak and wash your feet, trim 
toenails, and finish with a lotion foot massage.  If the nurse 
feels further medical attention is needed, she may suggest 
an appointment with your health care provider.  This 
service is free; however, donations will be accepted to go 
to a church cause.  For more information, or to set up an 
appointment, please call Amy Jo Reiner at 507-340-2061. 

To watch our services live, go to: 
www.peacemankato.com/livestreaming or 
our Facebook page.  The service will start 
automatically when it is live (8:30AM).  

For recorded services, go to: 
www.vimeo.com/peacemankato and you 
can choose which service you wish to 
watch.  We are currently only streaming 
and recording during the 8:30 service. 

 

mailto:petersfamilyfarm1@gmail.com
mailto:karen@peacemankato.com
https://servantkeeper.com/member-portal/plcnm/
https://servantkeeper.com/directory/plcnm/
http://www.peacemankato.com/livestreaming
http://www.vimeo.com/peacemankato


 

DNA VBS is almost here!  We have 120 kids registered and 34 helpers 
ready for an exciting 3-day science adventure on June 11-13 from 9-2!  For 
those of you involved, please remember to bring your sack lunch every day. 

There will be a mandatory leader  and helper  meeting  in the 
preschool room immediately following the service on June 10th.  After the 
meeting, you are welcome to stay for pizza lunch and decorating the church 
area for VBS.  If you cannot attend this meeting, please contact Kristen 
Lukasek. 

Items needed - We are looking for plain, clear drinking glasses, plain, clear 
larger glass vases, plain, clear glass jars, etc.  They need to be at least a 16 oz. glass container.  Please place them 
in the boxes marked glassware near either door by Wednesday, June 6th.  Thank you! 
 

All Ages Summer Bible Study  - {ŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ŜƴŘƛƴƎ ƛƴ aŀȅΣ ōǳǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ .ƛōƭŜ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ 
have to.  This summer Peace is offering an All Ages Bible Study before our service, from 8:15 
to 8:45am, beginning on June 3rd.  Each lesson will cover a familiar Bible Story and relate it 
to a section of the Catechism.  All are welcome to attend. 

 

Help Raise $75K in 75 days for BLC - Bethany Lutheran College has set an ambitious goal of raising 
$75,000 in 75 days to support their students and future growth.  One of our ELS pastors is urging all of 
our congregations to give directly to this cause.  He has challenged each ELS congregation to give 
$1,000 to this cause in support of BLC.  Following our service on June 10th, we will have a free will 

offering basket in the entryway for gifts toward this cause.  tƭŜŀǎŜ ƳŀƪŜ ŀƴȅ ŎƘŜŎƪǎ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ άtŜŀŎŜ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ 
/ƘǳǊŎƘέ ŀƴŘ ǿǊƛǘŜ ά.[/ DƛŦǘέ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƳƻ ƭƛƴe. 

 

On Sunday, June 17th  the CROSSED youth group is hosting a picnic fundraiser to raise money for 
the annual LYA youth convention held this year in Tacoma, Washington.  The funds raised from this 
picnic will go directly toward travel and registration costs associated with the LYA youth convention.  

The picnic will be held after church service from 10a until 12p.  The CROSSED youth will be serving picnic food 
potluck style with desserts being bake sale style.  A free will donation will be at the door.  There will also be a 
silent auction!  Any questions, please contact Seth Grabow at seth.grabow@blc.edu. 

 

Congratulations to our 2018 High School Graduates ɀ Jonathon Howson, Taylor Pithan, 
and Chase Simmons!  Please keep these graduates in your prayers as they begin the next chapter 
in their lives.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Just a reminder  ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǘƛƻƴ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƻŦ ǳǎƛƴƎ άŜƭŜŎǘǊƻƴƛŎ ƎƛǾƛƴƎέ ŦƻǊ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ 
your regular church offerings or special fund offerings. Contributions can be 
debited automatically from your checking or savings account or processed using 
your credit card (Peace is charged a percentage of your donation) or debit card. 
The electronic giving program offers convenience for you and much needed 
donation consistency for our congregation. 

If you are currently giving on a weekly basis, you will no longer need to write out 52 checks a year or prepare 
52 envelopes. And, when travel, illness or other circumstances prevent you from attending services, this 
program will allow your weekly offerings to continue in an uninterrupted basis. 

It is now possible for you to set it up yourself by going to our website, www.peacemankato.com, clicking 
ƻƴ ǘƘŜ άDƛǾŜ ƴƻǿέ ōƻȄ ŀƴŘ ǇǳǘǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴΦ  ¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŎƘƻƻǎŜ Ƙƻǿ ƻŦǘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴŀǘŜ όǿŜŜƪƭȅΣ 
monthly, certain date(s), etc.). 
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